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Our ref: LLFA-EL-24-0395 
Your ref: 2024/0122 
Date:             10/04/2024 
 
 

Dear Planning Authority, 
 
Burhill Golf Club, Burhill, Hersham, Walton-On-Thames, Surrey, KT12 4BX 
 
Thank you for consulting Surrey County Council as the Lead Local Flood Authority on the above 
Full Planning Application. We have reviewed the surface water drainage strategy for the proposed 
development and assessed it against the requirements of the NPPF, its accompanying PPG and 
the Non-Statutory Technical Standards for sustainable drainage systems. 
 
As part of our statutory consultee role our advice relates to surface water flood risk and surface 
water drainage only, the Environment Agency should be contacted for advice in relation to fluvial 
flood risk.   
 
Consultation request date: 16/04/2024 
The following documents submitted as part of the above application have been reviewed and 
should be referred to as part of any future submissions or discharge of planning conditions: 

 Flood Risk Assessment, July 2023, 231719/FRA/AG/KL/01, LANMOR Consulting;  

We are satisfied that the proposed drainage scheme meets the requirements set out in the 
aforementioned documents and can recommend planning permission is granted. We would 
however recommend that should planning permission be granted, that suitably worded 
conditions are applied to ensure that the SuDS Scheme is properly implemented and 
maintained throughout the lifetime of the development. Suggested conditions are below: 
 
1) The development hereby permitted shall not commence until details of the design of a surface 
water drainage scheme has been submitted to and approved in writing by the planning authority. 
The design must satisfy the SuDS Hierarchy and be compliant with the national Non- 
Statutory Technical Standards for SuDS, NPPF and Ministerial Statement on SuDS. The 
required drainage details shall include: 
 
a)  Details of how any neighbouring surface watercourses, groundwater system or other land 
will be protected from siltation during construction and how runoff (including any pollutants) 
from the development site will be managed before the reservoir is operational. 
 
b) A plan showing exceedance flow routes and how property off site will be protected. 
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Informative  
If proposed site works affect an Ordinary Watercourse, Surrey County Council as the Lead Local 
Flood Authority should be contacted to obtain prior written Consent. More details are available on 
our website.  
 
If proposed works result in infiltration of surface water to ground within a Source Protection Zone 
the Environment Agency will require proof of surface water treatment to achieve water quality 
standards.  
 
Sub ground structures should be designed so they do not have an adverse effect on groundwater. 
 
If there are any further queries please contact the Flood Risk, Planning, and Consenting Team via 
SUDS@surreycc.gov.uk. Please use our reference number in any future correspondence. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Laura Moyano 
Flood Risk & Climate Resilience Specialist  
For the Flood Risk, Planning, and Consenting Team 


